
Betty Jo Mahan <bettyjo.mahan@knoxmpc.org>

[MPC Comment] Proposed Apartment Complex off of Wallace Road by Paul 
Murphy
1 message

'Nicole Behm' via Commission <commission@knoxmpc.org> Sun, Feb 8, 2015 at 8:38 AM
Reply-To: nicole.behm@yahoo.com
To: commission@knoxmpc.org

To the MPC:

On Thursday, Feb. 12 at the MPC meeting, you will discuss item 39 - the proposal of Paul Murphy to 
develop a 75-unit apartment complex off of Wallace Road.  Please deny this request.  This high density 
housing does not fit with the other surrounding neighborhoods which are single unit homes.  These 
apartments will sit upon a ridge, have multiple stories and tower over these homes.  They will not fit in with 
the surroundings.

In addition, Wallace and Nubben Ridge are roads that can’t withstand this additional traffic.  They are one 
lane in each direction roads.  In the mornings, it is already challenging with traffic to drive on these roads.  
Also, there are many children who wait for the school bus and added cars will only cause more danger.  In 
the other direction, Wallace to Northshore isn’t any better.  Filtering this traffic to Northshore - also a one 
lane in each direction road - is also an issue.

I understand that Knox County is growing and apartment complexes are a solution to dealing with this 
growth.  However, putting high density housing in an area that is not suited for it (because it won't match 
the surrounding neighborhoods and the road infrastructure is not suitable for the extra traffic) is not a 
proper solution.

Thank you for your consideration in this matter.

A concerned property owner,
Nicole Behm

--
___________________________________________________
This message was directed to commission@knoxmpc.org
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Betty Jo Mahan <bettyjo.mahan@knoxmpc.org>

[MPC Comment] Please Do Not Approve the Proposed Wallace Apartment 
Complex
1 message

cpb <cpbrillante@comcast.net> Sun, Feb 8, 2015 at 5:21 PM
Reply-To: cpbrillante@comcast.net
To: commission@knoxmpc.org

Dear Commissioners,

Approving this request is inappropriate for many reasons – to name a few:

Northshore Drive, Wallace Road and Nubbin Ridge Road are not designed for this additional traffic 
load.  These roads are problematic at the current traffic levels.
Northshore is a overcrowded now during AM/PM rush hours, this will only enhance opportunities for 
accidents and travel delays – especially during the construction phase.
Adjacent roads will take a beating from the trucks serving the construction of this project.

An apartment complex does not fit in this area of single family homes and will set precedent for more 
of the same.  This will have a negative impact on property values.

This development will have negative impact on schools in the area.

Please consider this proposal thoughtfully and vote against this apartment development.

Thank you,

Carlo  & Madelon Brillante

Nearby Residents 

-- 
___________________________________________________
This message was directed to commission@knoxmpc.org
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Betty Jo Mahan <bettyjo.mahan@knoxmpc.org>

[MPC Comment] Use on Review - Wallace Road Apts
1 message

Madelon Brillante <madelon@ccetn.org> Sun, Feb 8, 2015 at 10:55 PM
Reply-To: madelon@ccetn.org
To: "commission@knoxmpc.org" <commission@knoxmpc.org>

I am writing to ask you to vote against the use on review for the construction of apartments on Wallace 
Road.
The increase of traffic from such a complex will make Northshore and Nubbin Ridge RDS far more 
treacherous than they already are.
This construction will also have a major impact on already full schools and negatively affect the single 
family neighborhoods that surround the area.
Please vote NO to this proposal.
Thank you.
Madelon Brillante
1140 Ansley Woods Way
Knoxville, TN 37923

Sent from my iPhone

--
___________________________________________________
This message was directed to commission@knoxmpc.org
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Betty Jo Mahan <bettyjo.mahan@knoxmpc.org>

[MPC Comment] Wallace Rd Apartment complex proposal
1 message

achadwell via Commission <commission@knoxmpc.org> Fri, Feb 6, 2015 at 1:26 PM
Reply-To: achadwell@ups.com
To: commission@knoxmpc.org
Cc: andychadwell@comcast.net

To whom it may concern,

I am writing in response to the apartment complex that is being proposed on Wallace Rd.  My wife and I 
recently built a house at 1014 Wallace Rd.  We actually used the planning commission to review our 
property and take it from a 3 dwelling lot to a 1 dwelling lot, and are very appreciative of that.   We did this 
in attempt to keep the area as small as possible and not to add to some problems already in the area.  Had 
we known that an apartment complex was going to be in the area, we would not have built there.  

With that being said, I have a 15 year background working in safety and teaching safe driving for one of the 
largest transportation/ trucking companies in the world.  When reviewing this proposal from a safety 
standpoint, I noticed two things that were very alarming: 

1) The intersection that is closest to this apartment complex is already at 1.87 times 
(basically double) greater than the statewide average in accidents for these road types.  

2) People are 2.11 (more than double) times more likely to get injured in an accident here 
than the statewide average for this road type.  

So now we are going to add more inexperienced drivers to this already dangerous intersection.  When you 
talk about apartment complexes, you have to talk about young adults that will be living there and driving.  
Wallace Rd. was not designed for the amount of traffic that this complex will add.  Nubbins Ridge Rd. is 
basically a 1 ½ lane road as is, with double yellow lines painted down the middle.  My wife and I have been 
in our house for about a year and half there have been two accidents in front of our house already.  

The last thing, I have noticed in the short time on Wallace Rd., is the amount of drainage and water issues 
at the 1200 block of Wallace.  There is a low spot in Wallace Rd. and the runoff caused by the amount of 
pavement and concrete for the complex will generate standing water issues in my opinion resulting in more 
cost to the taxpayers as well as add to the congestion while the work is being done to correct the 
problems.   

We strongly oppose this proposal of the apartment complex for the safety reasons mentioned, the water 
and drainage issues as well as the resale of our property.  If an apartment complex moves in, I’m sure 
several people will be leaving the area and that’s extremely unfortunate.  
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Thank you for your time, 

Andy Chadwell

-- 
___________________________________________________
This message was directed to commission@knoxmpc.org
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Betty Jo Mahan <bettyjo.mahan@knoxmpc.org>

[MPC Comment] Fw: Opposition to - MPC File 1-D-15-UR on rezoning 1205 
and 1217 Wallace Road
1 message

'Wendy Walker' via Commission <commission@knoxmpc.org> Sun, Feb 8, 2015 at 9:26 PM
Reply-To: wwalker1101@yahoo.com
To: "commission@knoxmpc.org" <commission@knoxmpc.org>

----- Forwarded Message -----
From: Mark Cockrum <markicockrum@gmail.com>
To: commision@knoxmpc.org
Sent: Friday, February 6, 2015 4:46 PM
Subject: Opposition to - MPC File 1-D-15-UR on rezoning 1205 and 1217 Wallace Road

Ladies and Gentlemen,

I am writing to express my opposition to the rezoning request on the above referenced 
properties off Wallace Road in Knoxville. My reasons for opposition are the following:

1)    Out of Character Building
The conceptual design for the building shows three story apartments located on 
the top of a ridge line. Looking at the KGIS maps, one can clearly see all of the 
adjacent properties and nearly all of the surrounding dwellings for at least a half mile 
are single family units.  Placing a three story apartment building on one of the highest 
elevation points in the area would be very inconsistent with the hundreds of other 
single family unit residences surrounding the proposed build site.

2)    Increased Traffic Congestion, Accidents, and School Bus Delays
The additional 76 apartments will add too much traffic on Wallace Road and will 
increase traffic congestion during peak hours at the intersections of both Northshore 
Road and Nubbin Ridge Road intersection. The congestion on Wallace Road will 
extend travel times for the school buses and increase the risks to the children
traveling on those buses and while boarding, and deboarding. 

3)    Increased Stormwater Runoff Flooding on Northshore Drive 
I believe adding apartments on the given site with such a steep driveway on the ridge 
will significantly increase rate of speed that stormwater runs down the hill
and into Stinking Creek that runs along Northshore Drive. Combining this runoff with 
the runoff from the planned residential development on the Kirby farm property (1-C-
15-RZ) will result in increased flooding on Northshore Drive. 

Please do not approve this rezoning request (1-D-15-UR) until the following concerns 
can be addressed:

• Out of Character Building – Stipulate that the building be limited to just two stories.

Page 1 of 2KnoxMPC Mail - [MPC Comment] Fw: Opposition to - MPC File 1-D-15-UR on rezonin...

2/9/2015https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ui=2&ik=c822ec2964&view=pt&search=inbox&th=14b6...



• Increased Traffic Congestion, Accidents, and School Bus Delays – Reduce the 
Proposed Use to “detached residential subdivision” and / or the Proposed Density 
to “3.25 du/ac”.

• Increased Stormwater Runoff Flooding on Northshore Dr – Complete a rainfall-
runoff study using the conceptual design for the apartments to ensure that Stinking 
Creek will not flood Northshore Drive during a severe thunderstorm. The study 
should use historical maximums and focus on creek elevation levels on the 
section of Stinking Creek between Wallace Road and Kensington Drive. (This 
is the section of Northshore Drive that is immediately downstream from the 
construction site.) Stipulate that sufficient stormwater improvements be made to 
ensure no flooding on Nothshore between Wallace Road and Kensington Drive.

Respectfully Submitted,

Mark Cockrum
1428 Queensbridge Drive
Knoxville, TN  37922

-- 
___________________________________________________
This message was directed to commission@knoxmpc.org
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Betty Jo Mahan <bettyjo.mahan@knoxmpc.org>

[MPC Comment] Proposed Apartments on Wallace Road
1 message

John Davis <davisldn@charter.net> Tue, Feb 10, 2015 at 12:02 AM
Reply-To: davisldn@charter.net
To: commission@knoxmpc.org

As a landowner of property in the area, it is felt that a project of this type is inconsistent with current 
land development, compounds traffic problems on Nubbins Ridge Road, Wallace Road, and 
Northshore Drive, and would adversely affect area property values.
Your consideration of our concern is most appreciated.

John & Kimberly Davis
owners of property @ 1320 Davis Lane
davisldn@charter.net
(865) 755-7167

-- 
___________________________________________________
This message was directed to commission@knoxmpc.org

Page 1 of 1KnoxMPC Mail - [MPC Comment] Proposed Apartments on Wallace Road

2/10/2015https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ui=2&ik=c822ec2964&view=pt&search=inbox&th=14b...



Betty Jo Mahan <bettyjo.mahan@knoxmpc.org>

[MPC Comment] Wallace Drive Apartments
1 message

Lee Diener <lad8@bellsouth.net> Fri, Feb 6, 2015 at 6:09 PM
Reply-To: lad8@bellsouth.net
To: "commission@knoxmpc.org" <commission@knoxmpc.org>

I really do not think the MPC is concerned with how the community thinks nor do I think they are 
concerned about the environment as everything revolves around who one knows (the Good old Boy 
network) and not the environment.  Dollars and cents run this area.  To see clear cutting of wooded 
land and over crowding of roads and schools is not a concern.  Northshore used to be nice and 
enjoyable to drive down...now you wait forever to get anywhere.  Our opinions do not matter so why 
ask?  Deidre Diener

-- 
___________________________________________________
This message was directed to commission@knoxmpc.org
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Betty Jo Mahan <bettyjo.mahan@knoxmpc.org>

[MPC Comment] MPC: Wallace Road Apartments
1 message

Elizabeth Gregor <elizabethgregor@hotmail.com> Fri, Feb 6, 2015 at 1:33 PM
Reply-To: elizabethgregor@hotmail.com
To: "commission@knoxmpc.org" <commission@knoxmpc.org>
Cc: Jens Gregor <jgregor@eecs.utk.edu>, Liz Gregor <elizabethgregor@hotmail.com>

Dear Knox County Commissioners;

As residents of Paddington Road in the Lyons Crossing subdivision, we are writing to you with our concern 
for the proposed 76 apartments which Paul Murphy intends to build off of Wallace Road. Our residence 
backs up to the current acreage and we have concerns that we'd like to share with the Commission;

* The integrity of the neighborhood will be compromised. Driving around the neighborhoods of Chestnut 
Hills, Richmond Hills, and Lyons Crossing you will not see any apartments...just well maintained condos 
and single family homes.  The apartment buildings will appear enormous relative to the houses in the 
surrounding area. The land being at almost 100' higher elevation than Wallace Rd only exacerbates this 
effect.

* There are already existing soil erosion issues and flooding in our neighborhood. Our backyard remains 
wet after rain storms and we fear that it might change from wet to soggy or even flooded as a result of the 
construction. Downhill from us, it will be worse since the apartments are proposed to be built on high 
ground (900-1000 feet). At the bottom of Branton Boulevard/Saluda Road there is a designated FEMA 
flood zone in place proving an already existing problem.

* Increased traffic on Northshore, Wallace, and Nubbin's Ridge will make it difficult to enter and exit Lyons 
Crossing subdivision especially during peak hours. The proposed traffic light at Northshore and Wallace 
will cause long lines, delays and frustration during rush hour on a road that already carries 26,000 vehicles 
daily. The traffic study does not address the issue of  traffic impact on Nubbin's Ridge which is a narrow 
and windy road.

* The proposed apartment drawings/renderings appear attractive and well-built. However, our concern is 
that Mr Murphy may decide later to change the quality of the building materials and the final result will not 
be as he promised the Commission.

* Even though the plans predict a mere handful of additional students attending Rocky Hill School it's highly 
likely there will be more young students attending an already over-crowded Knox County school.

* The nature of apartment dwellers is transient with less incentive to maintain and take care of their 
property. We understand that these apartments are proposed to be high-end but if residents can't afford 
the proposed $1,000 per month our concern is the rent charges will decrease.

If the project is approved our recommendations are as follows;

* The Commission considers SINGLE family homes instead of apartments and lower the allowed density 
from 5.0 to 3.0 units per acre to remain in keep with the surrounding neighborhood

* We request close monitoring of Mr. Murphy's building project throughout the building process and 
afterwards

* Under no circumstances should the apartments be changed to Section 8 housing
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* We request that the large 100 year old oak tree located immediately behind our property is preserved that 
is, neither damaged nor removed and the same goes for all smaller existing trees in the 35' buffer zone at 
the periphery of the property.

* We request that a screen of year-round mature evergreen trees be planted at the beginning of the 
construction in the entire 35' buffer zone around the periphery of the property in order to block the view of 
and noise form the 2-3 storey apartments

* We request privacy fences in addition to the trees and bushes

* We request the lights are installed as planned so there is little light pollution in the surrounding 
neighborhoods

Sincere thanks for considering our concerns and the concerns of hundreds of families in the Wallace/Rocky 
Hill area. We encourage the Commissioners to drive through the area to see for yourselves how out of 
character and problematic this proposed development will be. 

Dr. Jens and Mrs. Elizabeth Gregor
-----------------------------------------------
1040 Paddington Road
Knoxville, TN 37922

-- 
___________________________________________________
This message was directed to commission@knoxmpc.org
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Betty Jo Mahan <bettyjo.mahan@knoxmpc.org>

[MPC Comment] Apartments on Wallace Rd.
1 message

Katie Hendrickson <khendrickson@nwi-llc.com> Fri, Feb 6, 2015 at 3:38 PM
Reply-To: khendrickson@nwi-llc.com
To: "commission@knoxmpc.org" <commission@knoxmpc.org>

To Whom it May Concern:

We am writing to express concerns and opposition to the potential construction of the apartment complex 
on Wallace Rd.  We are opposed to this construction because of the following:
- increased traffic in an already congested area (Nubbin Ridge and Wallace, Northshore and Wallace)
- construction of roads will cause traffic delays if the congestion is addressed
- the size, location and appearance of the apartments being built is not consistent with the area
- the impact of local property values and schools

Please consider the above items and vote to decline the permit to build the apartments.

Thank you for your time,

Kate and David Hendrickson
1218 Ansley Woods Way
Knoxville, TN 37923

--
___________________________________________________
This message was directed to commission@knoxmpc.org
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Betty Jo Mahan <bettyjo.mahan@knoxmpc.org>

[MPC Comment] Please DENY request: File 1-D-15-UR- Wallace Road 
Apartments
1 message

Marty Iroff <iroff.marty@gmail.com> Mon, Feb 9, 2015 at 11:48 PM
Reply-To: iroff.marty@gmail.com
To: commission@knoxmpc.org

Thank you for serving on the Planning Commission. Your decisions are tough to make and impact many 
families, their living situations, and plans worth millions of dollars. I don't envy the work you do.

In 1986 we purchased a home on Galewood Road, located approximately 10 yards south of the entrance 
to the proposed apartment complex on Wallace Road (File 1-D-15-UR) and I would like to add my family's 
voice to the growing chorus opposing the the plan for the following reasons. 

Traffic

• We reviewed the traffic study and are concerned that it made no mention of the additional 
development currently underway within a short distance of Wallace Road. A 39-unit office complex 
is slowly developing at Wallace and Northshore Dr. A residential subdivision is underway on 
Northshore a few blocks to the east of this intersection and two more are in process a few blocks 
east of Wallace on Nubbin Ridge Road. A significant Senior Living Center is being developed a few 
blocks to the west on Northshore. We believe the traffic study is inadequate and under reporting 
the potential traffic impact.

• The traffic report indicates no concerns at the Wallace -Nubbin Ridge intersection. We find this 
unbelievable given the traffic load and the blind spot dip in the road on Nubbin Ridge to the west of 
this intersection which makes cars virtually invisible until the crest almost at the intersection. Nubbin 
Ridge also has several sites with large trees growing either through or just alongside the right-hand 
marker line. Our daughter hit one of these a few years ago. When trucks or speeding cars approach 
on the center line you do not have much room to maneuver. Additional traffic is not going to ease 
this situation. You are encouraged to travel Nubbin Ridge between Sanford Day Road and Morrell 
Road to fully appreciate the issue.

• Both Wallace Road and the Manorhouse Assisted Living parking lot are used as shortcuts around 
Northshore traffic. As traffic on Northshore increases so will the traffic on Wallace, Nubbin Ridge, 
and private parking lots.

Character of the Community

• There are no apartment complexes similar to the proposal within a reasonable distance from 
Wallace Road. This area is comprised of single family homes, typically with front and back yards, 
some with large tracks of land. Allowing an apartment complex will drastically alter what is nice 
about this area - it is generally dark at night, there are trees, horses, and hills - it still feels like the 
"country" even with all the homes. An apartment complex with lit parking lots and buildings will not 
only change the feel of that hilltop, but will encourage similar developments on the large adjacent 
(north) parcel as well as several sites on the east side of Wallace Road where other large tracks 
exist and will likely become available in the next few years. 

• Currently, one sees fairly natural views from our home and neighborhood. The hill in question 
provides a visual buffer between developments and provides for trees, creeks, and the occasional 
turtle and fox strolling on Wallace Road. An apartment complex will sorely detract from the setting 
that attracted us to the area almost 30 years ago.
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• Two small parcels are completely surrounded by this proposed site and one parcels is now up for 
sale. Is it farfetched to believe the same developer will purchase this land and widen the entrance 
to the complex? What impact will this have on the look and feel of our neighborhood? 

These are among the reasons we encourage you to deny this application for use of this property. Thank 
you for taking the time to listen to our thoughts.

Marty Iroff
1208 Galewood Road
Knoxville,  TN 37919
Mobile: 865-924-6079

-- 
___________________________________________________
This message was directed to commission@knoxmpc.org
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Betty Jo Mahan <bettyjo.mahan@knoxmpc.org>

[MPC Comment] Proposed apartment complex on Wallace Road
1 message

Dave Kinser <kinserd1@gmail.com> Mon, Feb 9, 2015 at 10:56 AM
Reply-To: kinserd1@gmail.com
To: commission@knoxmpc.org

Commissioners:
I have lived in Galewood subdivision for over 29 years. This is a neighborhood community, and always has 
been. The traffic situation both at Wallace at Northshore, and Wallace at Nubbins Ridge is very bad, and 
extremely dangerous, especially at the busier times of morning and evening. Allowing apartment buildings 
in this area will destroy the area's character, decrease home values, and result in even worse traffic trying 
to exit this area. Try turning left onto Northshore or Wallace during rush hour now - see how long it takes 
you. Check the number of accidents already in these locations. 

Thanks for listening,
Dave Kinser
1233 Southbreeze Circle
Knoxville, Tn

-- 
___________________________________________________
This message was directed to commission@knoxmpc.org
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Betty Jo Mahan <bettyjo.mahan@knoxmpc.org>

[MPC Comment] Proposed Apartment Development on Wallace Road, Knox 
County
1 message

L'Jon Papillon <lpapillo234@gmail.com> Mon, Feb 9, 2015 at 9:49 PM
Reply-To: lpapillo234@gmail.com
To: commission@knoxmpc.org

L’Jon Papillon

8412 Vinings Way

Knoxville, TN 37919-8683

February 9, 2015

Knoxville-Knox County Metropolitan Planning Commission

commission@knoxmpc.org

400 Main Street, Suite 403

Knoxville, TN 37902

Re: Proposed Apartment Development on Wallace Road, Knox County

Dear Commissioners Longmire, Carey, Clancy, Cole, Anders, Johnson, Smith, 

Roth, Eason, Goodwin, Kane, Lomax, Sharp, Tocher, and Wakefield:

I am requesting that you thoughtfully consider the negative impact an apartment 

development would have on the peak of Nubbin Ridge above Wallace Road. The quality of life for 
those of us who live in the nearby neighborhoods as well as the aesthetic beauty of Nubbin Ridge 
would be irreparably damaged. I strongly urge you to oppose the proposal.

Not only is the wooded ridge top beautiful, it provides a necessary windbreak 

from the north and protection from the western sun for those of us living east and south of the 
property under consideration. Additionally, and perhaps more importantly, we are very concerned 
about the inevitable erosion of the slope, resulting storm water drainage, and flooding potential. 
This property is home to many animals and fowl, and destroying their homes would be tragic, 
especially since there are many areas under construction in the surrounding area at present. More 
concrete and higher density dwelling is not what is needed in this area of Knox County. 
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As a retired Knox County educator, I am particularly concerned about the 

additional children that will be zoned for an already crowded Rocky Hill Elementary, an at-capacity 
Northshore Elementary, and an over-crowed Bearden Middle School. These additional students 
must attend school, but their parents/guardians, as tenants of the proposed apartment complex, 
will not be paying taxes to pay for the needed additional buildings and educational staff. Those of 
us who own homes in this area will be required to pay the taxes to educate the additional children 
as well as pay for the upkeep for the roads. I am  not opposed to paying more taxes for education, 
but also feel that everyone should share in the responsibility. 

Traffic on Wallace Road, Nubbin Ridge, and Northshore Drive is already 

problematic. Nubbin Ridge is without shoulders, and the lack of visibility at the intersection of 
Wallace and Nubbin Ridge is dangerous. Wallace Road is heavily traveled as it is used for a “pass 
through” from Westland Drive and Sanford Day Road to Northshore Drive. Getting onto Northshore 
from Wallace Road often takes five minutes or longer now. An apartment complex with over a 
hundred additional vehicles will place strain on an already overloaded system. 

Below is a reference from the Metropolitan Planning Commission website. I 

respectfully request that you honor these recommendations and allow another use for the property 
in keeping with the current developments along our beautiful residential corridor. Thank you for 
your time and consideration.

“The health and safety of Knoxville and Knox County residents should be protected by avoiding 
high intensity hillside development. Ridge conservation should be part of an open space system 
that reduces sprawl, maintains scenic resources, and creates greenbelts around our communities. 

Guide development to areas where there is adequate water pressure for fire protection 
services. 

Maintain the Rural Area as identified in the Growth Policy Plan, conserving this 
predominate portion of our forested ridges, and direct development to the City of Knoxville, 
its Urban Growth Boundary, and the county’s Planned Growth Area.

Revise standards for hillside road and driveway grades to better ensure emergency 
service access.

Avoid development on slopes that are characterized by soils that have a high potential 
for landslides.

Limit building heights on hillsides and on ridge-tops whereby housing and other uses 
blend with forest cover and natural slopes.

Ensure that the early planning stage of hillside development includes a review of water 
service requirements, so that adjustments to density, height of building, or other design 
elements can be considered to minimize the impacts of water facilities on the landscapes.

Link ridge corridors as part of an open space system, building upon such corridors as 
the Urban Wilderness Trail.” 
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Respectfully submitted,

L’Jon Papillon

-- 
___________________________________________________
This message was directed to commission@knoxmpc.org
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Betty Jo Mahan <bettyjo.mahan@knoxmpc.org>

[MPC Comment] concerns about proposed apt. complex in district #4 off 
Wallace Rd.
1 message

'david powers' via Commission <commission@knoxmpc.org> Sun, Feb 8, 2015 at 5:58 PM
Reply-To: davidpatty2001@yahoo.com
To: commission@knoxmpc.org

To Jeff Owenby and all Commissioners:

I want to make known to you my concerns about a 75 unit proposed apt. complex in district #4 off 
Wallace Rd.

1. Traffic:  Wallace Rd. dead ends into both Northshore and Nubbin Ridge.  It is already highly 
congested on both ends during rush hour.  There has already been an above average number of 
wrecks at Wallace/Northshore prior to this proposed development.  Putting 150 cars (2 per apt. unit) 
on this road, will make the probability of accidents much higher and the need to widen the road at 
both intersections a priority prior to development.
       Wallace Rd. is already used as a shortcut to Nubbin Ridge or from Nubbin Ridge to Northshore. 
The traffic volume on this road is greater than one would suspect by merely counting the houses in 

the streets that empty onto Wallace Rd.  
I understand that a traffic study suggested there would be no problem at the intersection of 

Wallace and Nubbin Ridge.  That traffic study needs to be repeated.  During rush hour, it is already 
difficult and time consuming to turn left.  Adding 150 cars to Wallace Rd. will only compound this 
problem. If this apt. complex is approved, I would suggest the developer be responsible for all costs to 
add a turn lane going from Wallace to Nubbin Ridge. Hopefully, commission would require developer 
to complete all road improvements, prior to any work on the apartment complex.  

2. Stormwater and Hillside/Ridgetop issues:  The proposed development is on a high ridge.  Parts 
of the ridge have a slope that is higher than 15%.  I implore the commissioners to please go look 
at and walk the proposed apt. site before approving this request.  There is already a creek on 
Wallace Rd. that floods if the area receives quite a bit of rain.  Paving over this sloped piece of 
property will only make the storm water issues worse.  The proposed retention pond will not take care 
of the problem. Mr. Murphy’s dlvp. plan is for 5 units per acre. From my understanding of reading the 
Hillside/Ridgetop Protection Plan guidelines, it sounds like the recommended dlvlp. of property with a 
15-25% slope was at less than 2 units per acre.  

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

Patty N. Powers
1125 Galewood Rd.

I

-- 
___________________________________________________
This message was directed to commission@knoxmpc.org
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Betty Jo Mahan <bettyjo.mahan@knoxmpc.org>

[MPC Comment] Planned apt. development on Wallace Road
1 message

'david powers' via Commission <commission@knoxmpc.org> Sun, Feb 8, 2015 at 6:48 PM
Reply-To: davidpatty2001@yahoo.com
To: commission@knoxmpc.org

I am writing to express my concern regarding the planned 76 unit apartment development on Wallace Road 
in west Knoxville/Knox County to be discussed on Feb. 12th at the MPC meeting at the City/County 
building. I will try to be short and to the point:

• This will greatly contribute to the already dangerous and often fatal traffic problems at the 
intersection of Wallace and Northshore, the areas of Northshore near this intersection, and 
the intersection of Wallace and Nubbin Ridge. 

1. There are no plans to deal with the existing problems in any significant way.
2. Wait times to turn left onto Northshore from Wallace road already exceed up to five minute 

waits during highest traffic volume. When drivers are frustrated they often use poor 
judgement. 

3. Traffic moves at a high rate of speed on Northshore Drive during rush hours.
4. The unusually high number of fatal crashes on this section of Northshore Drive are well 

known.
5. The building of highly dense living units will exaggerate this already critical problem by adding 

a tremendous number of vehicles and traffic congestion.
• The addition of commercial, highly dense rental housing will very negatively impact the 

residents of this single dwelling family owned homes community.
1. Property values will be impacted negatively and substantially for many home owners near this 

development.
2. It will begin commercial establishments in a residential single family home community. Once 

started there will be no end to these commercial establishments in this residential area.
3. Flooding along Wallace Road is already an issue during heavy rains and there seems to be 

little planning to address this in the plans for the development.

In conclusion, please say no to commercial establishments in our neighborhood. Not only will highly dense 
housing change the character of our neighborhood, but will also pose a threat to the safety of the citizens 
of Knoxville, and Knox County by ignoring already large and unaddressed traffic problems.

Sincerely,

David Powers

-- 
___________________________________________________
This message was directed to commission@knoxmpc.org
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Betty Jo Mahan <bettyjo.mahan@knoxmpc.org>

[MPC Comment] WALLACE ROAD USE ON REVIEW
1 message

C E Stooksbury <cdstooks@bellsouth.net> Sat, Feb 7, 2015 at 11:13 AM
Reply-To: cdstooks@bellsouth.net
To: "COMMISSION@KNOXMPC.ORG" <COMMISSION@knoxmpc.org>

Our property directly joins this proposed apartment 
complex.  We will need a good barrier to protect us from 
the noise, mosquitos and smell of this development.

We have lived and owned property on Wallace Road since 
1935, a total of 80 years. This whole area was farm land 
and single family dwellings.  We could safely walk to visit 
our neighbors, and the children could play outside safely 
without constant attention. Now the traffic is so bad that it is 
not safe to walk in the road, and are not really safe waiting 
for the school buses . As senior citizens, we cannot visit 
our mail box to get the morning paper safely for speeding 
and traffic.  Several accidents have happened recently.  So 
traffic is a definite issue.

The property on the other side of us has a water issue.  We 
have seen as much as three feet of water at times.  
However this was developed into a nice subdivision, 
Richmond Hills.  The developer had to spend a fortune to 
make a three culvert bridge and many feet of fill dirt to   
build the houses, and it is my understanding some had to 
be altered to let the water escape the basements.  Water is 
still a problem.  Where is FEMA?  Was this not in the flood 
plain?
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We believe each property owner should be able to develop 
his property consistent with neighbors.  Apartments do not 
meet this standard.  We need you to listen to what all the 
neighbors are telling you about the following concerns: 
TRAFFIC,SAFETY,NOISE, PROPERT VALUES, AIR 
QUALITY CONTROL, WATER, SLOPE,HILLS AND RUN-
OFF.  You are familiar with all the guidelines, so please 
protect the homeowners on Wallace Road.

Thank you for listening to us.

C.E. & Doris Stooksbury
1227 Wallace Road
Knoxville, TN 37919
-- 
___________________________________________________
This message was directed to commission@knoxmpc.org
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Betty Jo Mahan <bettyjo.mahan@knoxmpc.org>

[MPC Comment] Opposition Petition & Comments 1205 Wallace Road
1 message

James Sutton <sutton3369@att.net> Sun, Feb 8, 2015 at 8:20 PM
Reply-To: sutton3369@att.net
To: "commission@knoxmpc.org" <commission@knoxmpc.org>

Attached you will find nearly 1,000 signatures opposing the proposed development by Murphy Development at 1205 
Wallace Road.  There are 4 attached documents.  You will also find an attachment with 20 pages of comments from 
the petition.

Please let me know you received these documents.

Sincerely,
Bo Sutton

-- 
___________________________________________________
This message was directed to commission@knoxmpc.org

4 attachments

Opposition Petition Signatures 1205 Wallace Road Apartment Deve.pdf
7155K 

Opposition Petition Signatures 1205 Wallace Road Cont..pdf
2068K 

Opposition Petition Comments for 1205 Wallace Road Apartment De.pdf
6167K 

Opposition Signatures 1205 Wallace Road Development - Rocky Hil.pdf
1940K 
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Betty Jo Mahan <bettyjo.mahan@knoxmpc.org>

[MPC Comment] Proposed Wallace road apartment complex (file #1-D-15-
UR)
1 message

'Wendy Walker' via Commission <commission@knoxmpc.org> Sun, Feb 8, 2015 at 10:05 
PM

Reply-To: wwalker1101@yahoo.com
To: "commission@knoxmpc.org" <commission@knoxmpc.org>

Dear Commissioners,

This letter is to let you know of our strong opposition to the proposed apartment complex 
at 1205 Wallace Road.  We live in the adjacent neighborhood of Lyons Crossing and are 
opposed for the following reasons:

1) Traffic Congestion and Safety - Northshore Drive is already overcrowded at peak 
hours and appears to be operating above capacity.  Many mornings between 7:30 and 
8:00 the wait to turn left onto Northshore from Branton is several minutes just to get out 
of the neighborhood.  In fact, turning left either into or out of our neighborhood the wait 
can become quite frustrating and we probably take risks we shouldn't take.  Traffic backs 
up quickly at the Wallace Road and Northshore intersection.  In the afternoons, there are 
some days when traffic is backed up from the Morrell/Northshore traffic light all the way 
to Wallace.  With at least 2 projects already approved between Wallace and Morrell, the 
traffic is bound to increase substantially, and with the mpc projection of this apartment 
complex adding approximately 746 average daily trips, the traffic will become intolerable.  

2) Drainage - Some of our neighbors have problems with standing water after heavy 
rain.  Adding infrastructure on the proposed sight can do nothing but exacerbate this 
problem.  We ask at minimum that the developer put together a comprehensive 
environmental impact study and present plans on how drainage problems will be 
addressed. 

3) Out of Character - The proposed apartment site is sandwiched between 3 single family 
dwelling neighborhoods.  An apartment complex, especially one including two 3-story 
buildings will stick out like a sore thumb in this location.  We have purchased homes in 
this area for many reasons but one is the aesthetics and desirability of the 
neighborhoods.  An apartment complex is out of character with the aesthetics and 
character of all 3 surrounding neighborhoods.  The land on which the apartments are 
planned is a hilltop and these buildings will be very visible to surrounding neighbors.  

4) Noise and Light Pollution - Along the same lines as the above objection, the hilltop 
nature of the proposed sight will make increased lighting very noticeable which is not 
desirable. With 76 units in the proposed development, there will be an increase in noise 
as well as lights in the evening and nighttime hours which will negatively impact those of 
us in adjacent neighborhoods.  
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In conclusion, for the above stated reasons, we oppose the proposed development at 
1205 Wallace Road. We understand that we are unlikely to escape development of this 
land altogether, however, we ask that it only be allowed to be developed in the same 
likeness as the 3 surrounding neighborhoods. We hope that you will strongly consider 
our concerns. 

Respectfully,

Wendy and Anderson Collins
1203 Harrington Dr. 
Knoxville, TN 37922

-- 
___________________________________________________
This message was directed to commission@knoxmpc.org
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Betty Jo Mahan <bettyjo.mahan@knoxmpc.org>

[MPC Comment] NO!!! On proposed Apartments on Wallace Road
1 message

charawills@comcast.net <charawills@comcast.net> Sun, Feb 8, 2015 at 4:06 PM
Reply-To: charawills@comcast.net
To: commission@knoxmpc.org

February 8, 2015

Knoxville-Knox County MPC

400 Main St. Suite #403

Knoxville, TN. 37902

Dear MPC,

I want to urge you to vote no on the apartments planned for Wallace Road, because of the impact it will 
have on the established single family residents in the area. There are no apartments in the area of Wallace 
Road, and none are wanted by the current residents of the area. The community is not set up with the road 
structure, schools and community services to handle apartments at this location. The extra traffic the 
apartments would bring to the area would make traffic flow much slower than it is now.

Northshore Drive is a narrow two lane heavy traffic state road with a lot of accidents on it. It is impossible 
during morning and evening traffic to make a left hand turn from Wallace Road on to Northshore Drive at 
the present time. Wallace Road is a narrow two lane road that connects to Northshore Drive and to 
Nubbins Ridge Road which connected the neighborhoods together and is often used as a short cut for 
many to get to Bearden High School and to get to bigger roads to get to the interstate highways. Wallace 
Road and Nubbins Ridge Road are both very busy narrow roads and often have lines of vehicles backed 
up to be able to move on to another road.   Morrell Road in the Rocky Hill area is a very slow moving road 
because of the heavy traffic using this road, Nubbins Ridge Road dumps traffic on to Morrell Road which is 
also often backed up on the two lane part of the road. Due to these roads being two lane the traffic flow is 
very slow and often has a backup of traffic waiting in line. This is not a desired traffic flow in the community 
now. Why would we want to have more daily traffic on it than we do at the present time?   The road 
structure now needs to be all four lane to handle the traffic.

The dwellings in the area are one and two story dwelling in the current neighborhoods. The planned three 
story apartments will stick up more on the top of the ridge for all to see them. They will be looking in to the 
windows of the one and two story dwellings, which really is not desired. Who wants someone looking in 
their bed room windows and in their back yards all the time.   The property for the apartment is the highest 
part of the area, the planned three story apartments will be even taller on the ridge top for every one to 
see. What is the MPC ridge top ruling? Does this not apply here?

The slop on which the apartments are planned for with the pavement and the roads paved to the 
apartments will create a danger of flooding to the area.   The ground as it is soaks up the runoff water and 
that water is not sent down the drainage ditch to flood another subdivision. With the pavement of the roads 
the run off from an inch of rain can produce as much run off as 500,000 gallons of water. Where is the 
system in place to take care of this run off water? The holding pond will not catch all the water from the 
driveways and the paved areas which will allow the water on to the other subdivisions.   Several of the 
homes in Richmond Hill have to carry flood insurance now because of their location to the drainage area. 
With the more water that this area has, the more of a chance that this area will flood.
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We urge you to get out of your office, and your padded chair, and come and see the area during morning 
and evening rush hours and see if this planned apartment complex would be a welcome extra blessing or a 
nuisance to the whole area.   We are not talking about only 75 more cars added to the daily traffic on the 
two lane roads we are looking at two or three time more traffic because each apartment will have two or 
more vehicles to be traveling our two lane narrow roads.              

Thank you,

Charlotte Wills

-- 
___________________________________________________
This message was directed to commission@knoxmpc.org
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Betty Jo Mahan <bettyjo.mahan@knoxmpc.org>

[MPC Comment] NO!!! on the proposed apartments on Wallace Road
1 message

chrissywills@comcast.net <chrissywills@comcast.net> Tue, Feb 10, 2015 at 9:53 AM
Reply-To: chrissywills@comcast.net
To: commission@knoxmpc.org

February 10, 2015

Knoxville-Knox County MPC
400 Main St. Suite #403
Knoxville, TN. 37902

Dear MPC,

Have you all done any Research on this proposed project at all? Seems like you all have 
not done any because you cannot tell the people the answers to the questions that the 
people have about this proposed project.

Answer some questions for me about these apartments that are being proposed on 
Wallace Road. What is the target market for these apartments? Who can afford the $1500 
a month in rent? How many bedrooms are these apartments going to be? Depending on 
the number of bedrooms, this could draw college students to the area. With any 
apartment complex there is always the constant going and coming traffic, which is not 
need on these narrow two lane roads. Also with any apartment complex there is the noise 
and other activity that comes with apartment complexes. If the people can afford the 
rent, then why would they not buy a house and put that money toward something that 
they can call theirs. There are already plenty of the higher price apartment complexes 
that are not at 100% occupied. 

The area that the proposed apartments are to be on, they belong to the Toole family and 
that family is not hurting for money. The area is going for 1.6 million for 15.23 or the total 
23.52 acres that the Toole family owns. If it is the whole 23.52 acres for the apartment 
complex and the developer and the land owner are saying about 15 acres, then both the 
developer and the land owners lying to the people about what is really going on in that 
area. This could mean more than 75 units for the apartments and would lead to more 
people and even more traffic that this area is not able to handle at all. 

Why is it that people want to pave over all the land? Instead of the apartment complex, 
how about doing a park in that proposed area of land. The closest park is the Admiral 
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Farragut Park and Carl Cowan Park, with the traffic it takes most people about 20 minutes 
to drive to one of these parks. With the proposed area a park that would be closer to 
many of the residents that would use it. The park could also have a dog park in it and 
would allow more people to visit a park that was closer to them. 

I want to urge you to vote no on the apartments planned for Wallace Road, because of 
the impact it will have on the established single family residents in the area. There are no 
apartments in the area of Wallace Road, and none are wanted by the current residents of 
the area. The community is not set up with the road structure, schools and community 
services to handle apartments at this location. The extra traffic the apartments would 
bring to the area would make traffic flow much slower than it is now.

Northshore Drive is a narrow two lane heavy traffic state road with a lot of accidents on it. 
It is impossible during morning and evening traffic to make a left hand turn from Wallace 
Road on to Northshore Drive at the present time. Wallace Road is a narrow two lane road 
that connects to Northshore Drive and to Nubbins Ridge Road which connected the 
neighborhoods together and is often used as a short cut for many to get to Bearden High 
School and to get to bigger roads to get to the interstate highways. Wallace Road and 
Nubbins Ridge Road are both very busy narrow roads and often have lines of vehicles 
backed up to be able to move on to another road.   Morrell Road in the Rocky Hill area is 
a very slow moving road because of the heavy traffic using this road, Nubbins Ridge 
Road dumps traffic on to Morrell Road which is also often backed up on the two lane 
part of the road. Due to these roads being two lane the traffic flow is very slow and often 
has a backup of traffic waiting in line. This is not a desired traffic flow in the community 
now. Why would we want to have more daily traffic on it than we do at the present 
time?   The road structure now needs to be all four lane to handle the traffic. The people 
that would be living in those apartments will not be tax paying residences and they will 
be using the infrastructure for free while the one family dwellings are paying taxes. This 
would not be fair to the owners of the one family dwellings. 

The dwellings in the area are one and two story dwelling in the current neighborhoods. 
The planned three story apartments will stick up more on the top of the ridge for all to 
see them. They will be looking in to the windows of the one and two story dwellings, 
which really is not desired. Who wants someone looking in their bedroom windows and 
in their back yards all the time?   The property for the apartment is the highest part of the 
area, the planned three story apartments will be even taller on the ridge top for everyone 
to see. What is the MPC ridge top ruling? Does this not apply here? How about more one 
family homes in that area other than an apartment complex. 

The slop on which the apartments are planned for with the pavement and the roads 
paved to the apartments will create a danger of flooding to the area.   The ground as it is 
soaks up the runoff water and that water is not sent down the drainage ditch to flood 
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another subdivision. With the pavement of the roads the run off from an inch of rain can 
produce as much run off as 500,000 gallons of water. Where is the system in place to take 
care of this run off water? The holding pond will not catch all the water from the 
driveways and the paved areas which will allow the water on to the other subdivisions.   
Several of the homes in Richmond Hill have to carry flood insurance now because of their 
location to the drainage area. With the more water that this area has, the more of a 
chance that this area will flood.

We urge you to get off your butt and get out of your padded chair, and get out of the 
office, and come and see the area during a normal morning and evening rush hours and 
see if this planned apartment complex would be a welcome extra blessing or a nuisance 
to the whole area.   We are not talking about only 75 more cars added to the daily traffic 
on the two lane roads we are looking at two or three time more traffic because each 
apartment will have two or more vehicles to be traveling our two lane narrow roads. 

Thank you,

Rebecca Wills-Maples

-- 
___________________________________________________
This message was directed to commission@knoxmpc.org
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